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Good morning IVC!

I am proud to announce that our “in-house” campus safety officer program officially started today. As many of you may
recall during the orientation, I had stated that we would be reducing the DSS Security contract to graveyard shifts only.
Months ago, through an internal audit; I found that we could internalize our campus security and staff many of the
positions with campus safety officers that are/have already gone through the IVC P.O.S.T. (Peace Officer Standards and
Training) Reserve Officer Program.

This program will allow a select group of current IVC P.O.S.T. Academy Cadets, A.J. students and alumni to gain valuable
public safety experience as they progress through their careers in law enforcement. The campus safety officers will
patrol all of the IVC campuses. This includes: Main Campus, the Calexico Extended Campus, Calexico HS Campus,
Brawley HS Campus, and the El Centro HS Campus.

With the new campus safety officer program, the Campus Safety & Parking Control Department is now able to provide
additional, highly trained campus safety officers per shift. We will now have campus safety coverage 24 hours a day, 7
days a week; instead of the limited coverage that we previously had with contract security for the nearly the same cost.

Should you have and questions or concerns please feel free to contact me.

Thank you.

Tim T. Nakamura, M.A.
Director of Campus Safety and Security

Imperial Valley College
380 East Aten Road
Imperial Ca. 92251
Phone: (760) 355-6295
tim.nakamura@imperial.edu


